
 

 

 

 
 

 

Rich Charlsonôs Segmenting 

Workshop 
 

The Rich Charlson Segmenting 
Workshop continued through January 
and up to Feb 9th.  All of the attendees 
made significant progress on creating a 
segmented bowl with a morning star 
inside the base of the bowl.  Rich has 
demonstrated the steps necessary to 

create the bowls.  Then, Rich, Randy 
Gazda and Terry Hill made themselves 
available to assist all attendees with any 
questions or concerns we may have 
had.  For their dedication to the club, I 
can safely say we are truly grateful. 
 

 
 

Thanks to Rich, Terry, Randy, Darrell 
Young, and Paul Snyder for bringing the 
equipment for the class to use.  
 

 
Rich, Randy and Terry 
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Demonstrations 

 
On Feb 9th Sam Sampedro 
demonstrated turning the segmenting 
bowl he created during the workshop.  
While turning the bowl it was quite noisy  
and a number of folks were covering 
their ears when the bowl walls got thin 
and for this I apologize.  I was most 
appreciative to Chuck, Arnie and Greg 
for their assistance during the turning 
process.  The bowl is now in the 
finishing room.   
 

 
 _______________ 
 

  Kudos Korner 
 

Special Thanks 
 _______________ 
 
A very special thanks to Mary 
Suptic for volunteering and taking 
on the task of contacting vendors 
for donations to be used for the 
2013 Symposium.  Her support to 
the club is outstanding and we 
thank her very much! 
 _____________ 
 
A special thanks to Randy Gazda 
for replacing the damaged bowl 
bottom with a new morning star 
bottom.  It allows us to raffle the 
club bowl.  Also, thanks to Terry 
Hill for providing the morning star 
to repair the bowl. 
 ________________ 
 



Thanks to Paul Snyder for the 
great photographs he takes during 
the meetings and instant galleries.   
 ______________ 
 

Thanks to all the members who 
contributed this month to the set up 
and take down at the meeting, 
cleaning up the facility, fund raising 
and everything it takes to make the 
club a success.  
 ______________ 
  

 Calendar of Events 
 

Future Club Meeting Dates  
 
Rich Charlson Segmenting Workshop 
 
* Feb 16, and 23 
 
 

 
* Mar 5th  Regular Meeting and  
   Demo by Ken   
   Quaschnik 
 
**Mar 23rd  Chuck Kuether Demo 
 
March 23rd is due to the Carpentry Shop 
not available for our club on March 16th 
 
*Apr 2nd   Regular Meeting and  
   Demo 
 
**Apr 20th  Chuck Kuether Demo 
 
* May 7th   Regular Meeting and  
   Demo 
 

** May 18th  Demo 
 

   * 6:30 PM 
** 12:30 PM 

 ____________ 
 

Perpetual Bowl 
 
The lucky winner of the Feb 9th drawing 
of the perpetual bowl was David 
Stratton.  Chuck Kuether created the 
really nice square bowl from maple.  
David has the honor of providing the 
perpetual bowl for the March 5th 
meeting. 
 

 
 _______________ 
 

YWCA Bowl Contributions 
 
Please keep in mind the Empty Soup 
Bowl Program of the YWCA.  I would 
appreciate your contributions be brought 
to the March 5th Club Meeting.  Thanks. 

 ____________ 
 

Safety Tip ï Barry Rockwell 
 
This guy didn't want to start his 
chainsaw by putting it on the ground for 
fear of dulling the teeth. 
 



 

Poor guy! 
 _______________ 
 

Shop Tip ï Dave Manix 
 

Excellent Info on Titebond Glue 
 
How Do I Read The Lot Numbers? 

 

Our current lot numbering system is a 
10 digit code. The format is: 
aymmddbat#. The "a" stands for Made 
in the U.S.A. The "y" is the last digit of 
the year of manufacture. Digits "mm" 
represent the month, and "dd" represent 
the day of the month. The final four 
digits represent the batch number used 
for quality control purposes. Therefore, 
a product with the lot number 
A104270023 was manufactured on April 
27, 2011. 
 
What does the term "shelf life" mean in 

regard to Titebond Wood Glues? 

 

"Shelf life" is a conservative estimate of 
the minimum time period that we would 
expect a given product to remain 
usable, when stored as directed. This 
concept might also be called "useable 
service life" or "storage life," and it 
necessarily refers to both the physical 
handling properties and the ability of the 
product to perform properly. When used 
in reference to wood glues, reaching the 
stated shelf life does not mean that a 
product will "expire" or become 
unusable. Instead, we view the stated 
shelf life of most of our glues merely as 
a guideline to avoid potential aging 
concerns. In reality, as long as products 
like Titebond Original, Titebond II and 
Titebond III remain fluid, without a 
drastic change in appearance, they will 
continue to perform as intended. 

 _______________ 
 

Shop Tip ï Randy Gazda 
 

Sources of Inexpensive Band Saw 
Blades 
 
www.spectrumsupply.com 
 
http://www.ellissaw.com/ 
 
http://www.sawmillcreek.org/showth
read.php?157381-Inexpensive-
Bandsaw-blade-source&highlight= 
 _______________ 
 

 
 
 
 

http://www.spectrumsupply.com/
http://www.ellissaw.com/
http://www.sawmillcreek.org/showthread.php?157381-Inexpensive-Bandsaw-blade-source&highlight
http://www.sawmillcreek.org/showthread.php?157381-Inexpensive-Bandsaw-blade-source&highlight
http://www.sawmillcreek.org/showthread.php?157381-Inexpensive-Bandsaw-blade-source&highlight


Shop Tip ï Randy Gazda 

 

 
 
How quickly cherry changes color (it 
continues to darken with age). These 
are two simple cutting boards made 
from the blank that I glued up at the Dec 
demo. The one on the left was finished 
a week ago and the one on the right 
today. The finish is just mineral oil. 

 _______________ 

Shop Tip ï Randy Gazda 

Raising grain- If you are making items 
for kitchen use and you are going to put 
a mineral, walnut or other oil finish on 
them. I recommend raising the grain 
before you apply the finish. To this 
complete your finish sand, and then 
wipe down the item with a very damp 
cloth. This will raise the grain, after the 
wood dries, lightly sand with finishing 
paper. Do not over sand or you will null 
the effect of the grain raising. Now you 
are ready for oil. 

 _______________ 

Shop Safety Tip ï Dave 
Manix 

Please see the Shop Safety Tip Article 
submitted by Dave Manix at the end of 
the Photo Gallery 

 _______________ 
 
Editorôs Comment:  My thanks to the 
following individuals who helped with the 
content of this newsletter: 
 
Barry Rockwell 
Randy Gazda 
Dave Manix 
 _______________ 
 

2013 Symposium 

 
Barry Rockwell has volunteered to be 
the 2013 Symposium Chairman.  We 
thank him for his service to the club and 
I hope that the ENTIRE club supports 
his Chairmanship.  Thanks Barry! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



Photo Gallery 

(Photos by Paul Snyder and Sam Sampedro) 

  

 
Randy Gazda 
 

 
Randy Gazda 
 

 
Tom McQuillan ï Tom is from Missoula 
and attended our Dec 15th Demo.  He 
will be attending the 2013 Symposium. 

 
Terry Hill 
 

 
Terry Hill 



 
Gordon Himebaugh 
 

 
Randy Gazda 
 

Randy Gazda ï This is the bowl that 
was sanded just a little too much. It 

became a óDesign Changeô and the new 
beautiful design turned out great. 

 
Greg Yeager 
 

 
Gordon Himebaugh 

 

 
Greg Yeager 
 


